# **Sheriff Hutton**

# Village News



Number 503 September 2011

## **Parish Council News**

### www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council Meeting was held on Friday 12th August 2011. It was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman) (878469), Mrs P Bean (Vice Chairman) (878392), B Parkinson (878373), N Anfield (878738), S Wood (07834493302), Ms K Blakeborough (878214) and B Kinloss (878346). Clerk BC Taylor (878060). The meeting was also attended by County Cllr Clare Wood and District Cllr Eric Hope.

**Tree Report**: A report on the state and condition of all the trees in the village for which the Parish Council is responsible has been received from a contractor. It was agreed that the work should be prioritized by the contractor to enable progress to continue with the urgent cases.

**Garden Bonfires**: The Council has received complaints about bonfires in the village. It was agreed that a notice would be inserted in the Village News to inform all residents of their responsibilities in this matter.

**Snow Code in Winter**: It was agreed that the notice of rights and responsibilities of residents for clearing footpaths and drives would be displayed in the Village News at the start of winter.

Walk About the Village: Councillors will carry out their annual walk about the village on 8th September 2011.

**NYCC** 'North Yorkshire Now' New electronic Newsletter: The electronic newsletter produced by NYCC to replace NY Times is available to all residents. Go to <a href="https://www.northyorks.gov/uk/subscribe">www.northyorks.gov/uk/subscribe</a> now or call 01609 533109 and sign up to receive it.

## **Planning Applications**

11/00677/HOUSE: Mr D and Mrs M Satterthwaite: Erection of single storey extension and garden shed at Manor Barn Carr Farm Ashbank Lane High Stittenham YO60 7TW

Councillors agreed to support this application in its present form.

11/00735/FUL: The Camping & Caravanning Club: Formation of 13no. additional hard-standings replacing existing grass patches and installation of site entrance and exit barriers at Bracken Hill Caravan Site York Road Sheriff Hutton YO60 6QG

Councillors agreed to support this application in its present form.

**Union Terrace Car Park, York**: It was agreed that a letter would be sent to York City Council opposing the intention to remove the car park.

**Condition of Ginnel, West End**: It was agreed to deal with weeds and tree roots.

The next meeting of the Council will be On Friday, September 9<sup>th</sup> at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

### Mid Week Ramble

This month's ramble is on Wednesday,  $28^{th}$  September and will be a 4-5 mile walk in the pleasant countryside around Fadmoor and Gillamoor followed by a pub lunch or snack at the Royal Oak in Gillamoor. New walkers are always welcome to join us. We meet in the Village Hall Car Park, at 9.30am where transport can be arranged. We get back to the village by 3.00pm. Why not give it a try.

## Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club

227 members took part in the August draw, £25 winning numbers were 26, 28, 101 and 135.

# **Sheriff Hutton PreSchool Playgroup**

Playgroup will be starting again on Monday 5th September. Due to popularity we are continuing our all day Friday in addition to the Monday and Wednesday mornings. There are spaces available and we are hoping to start taking children from 2 years old. We are also looking for relief staff - no experience necessary just an enthusiasm for working with children. For more information please contact Jo Pearson by e-mail shuttonpreschool 1@yahoo.com or visit our website www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org

## **Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists**

Unfortunately due persistent precipitation on Sat August 2nd the outing to Wharram Percy Quarry was cancelled. So we now look forward to September and keep everything crossed that we will be luckier with the weather. Our next meetings are:

Sat Sept 3rd Start 6pm. An evening BBQ, moth hunt, exploration of the Church Yard and Conservation Area. Please be aware that if interested in attending, it is crucial you contact Andy on 878785 / 878404 for catering purposes.

Sat Oct 1st A day trip to Black Toft Sands – rich both in birds, wildlife and flora. Time allowing we may visit another reserve on the return trip. Meet at the Village Square near the Highwayman Pub for 9.30am and sharing transport, back approx 4pm. Bring along a pack up, toilets available at the reserve.

Wed Oct 5th Our evening winter program begins in the Village Hall.

Anyone wishing more information or would like to join the group is very welcome; please call either Melanie on 878711 or Andy on 878785 / 878404.

## Sheriff Hutton Youth Club – the beginning or the end! September 20th

We are now at crunch time. September will prove to be either the beginning of a new term or the end of the Club. Even though we have 37 members on the register and a consistently high attendance level, great space in the Village Hall, good parental support and volunteers to help at sessions, sadly we do not enough Youth Leaders. Currently one person has kindly come forward but he cannot run the club on his own, so we are reaching out for the last time and appealing to anyone that might be interested.

The role is voluntary, so to spread the term time sessions between a group of 4 people ideally, really helps as a support network, as not many people can cover consecutive weekly sessions. It also ensures that there is still someone available for high days, holidays and sickness. Please ring to find out more from any of the following: Melanie/Tim 878711, Mark 878235 or Jean 878629.

Since opening in 2003 we have been through challenging but also very rewarding times & seen 200+ children come through our doors. More and more children go outside the village for clubs and events which is a pity particularly as we have the facilities that we do. Young people should be engaged in the community they live in, so anyone that can offer help please come forward and we will work around the time you have available. Many thanks.

Members / parents / volunteers: we will not open the club until September 20<sup>th</sup> to allow time for people to come forward. So this will either be the first session of the new term or a farewell party. More information will follow closer to the date.

### Bonfires and the Law

If you are having a bonfire the smoke and smell created by it can annoy your neighbours. Warn them beforehand – they are much less likely to complain. Make sure you light the bonfire at a time least likely to affect neighbours – not on a warm day when they are likely to be in their garden or hanging out their washing. Only burn dry material – damp causes more smoke. **Never** leave a fire unattended or leave it to smoulder – douse it with water if necessary. Do not burn plastic, foam, rubber or painted materials – they create poisonous fumes and can cause damaging health effects.

If your neighbour has a bonfire and it affects you, speak to them and explain the problem. They may not be aware of the distress they are causing. If speaking to your neighbour fails contact your **Ryedale District Council Environment and Planning Department.** In most cases officers will try to deal with the matter informally. To be considered a nuisance bonfires need to be a regular occurrence and seriously interfere with your well-being. An occasional bonfire is unlikely to be considered a nuisance in law.

There aren't any specific laws against having a bonfire or about when you can have one, but there are Acts dealing with the nuisance bonfires can cause. Under the **Environmental Protection Act 1990** it is an offence to get rid of domestic waste (including burning it) in a way likely to cause pollution or harm to human health. Under the **Highways Act 1980** anyone lighting a fire and allowing the smoke to drift across a road faces a fine if it endangers traffic. If this happens call the police.

If the District Council considers a bonfire to be a nuisance it can issue an abatement notice. Failure to comply could result in a fine of £5,000, which can rise by £500 per day if the notice continues to be ignored.

All of this information and more can be obtained from <a href="www.ryedale.gov.uk">www.ryedale.gov.uk</a> (chose Environment & Planning on the home page menu, then pollution/pollution control nuisances)

## **Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club**

The annual day trip to Tatton Park Flower Show was on Saturday 23rd July. Over forty members and friends spent several happy hours doing what we gardeners like doing best; looking at gardens, plants and shopping. The Show was very well attended, but there was ample space to browse and sit in the sunshine. So much to see, so perhaps a visit to Tatton House and Gardens will have to wait for another time.

For those who spotted John Foley, of Holden Clough Nursery, on his stand with his Crocrosmia, or watched his interview with Monty Don on Gardener's World, you will be pleased to know that he is our speaker at our next meeting. We are to be guests of Welburn Horticultural Society in Welburn Village Hall on Wednesday 21st, September at 7.30pm. when John Foley will give a talk on 'Late Perrenials'. For those wishing to share transport to Welburn, please meet in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall car park so we can leave at 7.10pm

### The Potato and Marrow Competition

Another fun, but competitive, evening when forty four growers waited in anticipation whilst the tubs of potatoes and the very large marrows were weighed. Derick Forsdyke regained his crown with his heaviest crop of potatoes weighing in at 3.98kg. Margaret Thompson took 2nd prize with her potatoes weighing 3.08k, and E & R Watson came 3rd with their crop weighing 2.9kg. The winner of the Heaviest Potato was Margaret Thompson, whose potato weighed 0.7kg. Second prize went to R Carpenter at 0.58kg, and third prize to A Thompson's whose potato weighed 0.46kg.

The winner of the Heaviest Marrow was Judith Goodwill with 3.80kg; second was Terry Fisher with 3.32kg, and third was L. Scaife with 3.12kg.

Thank you to Gillian Thompson for organising the event.

Association Cup (adult with most points in Show)

## The Village Show

The Village Hall looked splendid when all the produce, flowers, pictures and craft items were displayed. We were concerned how many items would be entered due to the weather but we were pleasantly surprised to see, not just how many entries there were, but the quality of the exhibits. The Craft was of a particularly high standard this year. Over two hundred people came to view the exhibits and enjoy the afternoon.

The winners were:

The Warwick Cup (for fruit and vegetables)

The Richard Third Cup (for flowers and pot plants)

The Home Craft Cup

Tony Thompson

Margaret Thompson

Pat Sanderson

The Neville Plate (best entry in Craft)

The Cookery Cup (joint winners)

Tracey Theakstone and Elaine Magee

The Photography Cup
Children's Photography
The Senior Cup (children)
The Junior Cup (children)
Children's Shield (best exhibit in the Children's Section)
Alan Farnaby Memorial Trophy (child with most points in Show)

Sue Newman
Bex Anfield
Abigail Shaw
Eifion Morgan
Lucy Nevin
Abigail Shaw

We would like to thank all those who helped make this a very successful day, especially to Jane Burnett, who spent many hours organising the whole event. However, we do need a volunteer to run next year's Show. Jane has organised the event now for four years and has stream-lined it to run smoothly.

Tony Thompson

And finally, thank you to those who took part in the Show, for without your exhibits there wouldn't be a Show.

The date of next year's Show will be 11th August, 2012, so please put it in your diary so that over the long winter months you can start preparing your exhibits! Helen Loynes

# Help Raise Funds for the Gillygate/Ghana Health Link

I am returning to Ghana this October in the second part of a health teaching programme in Ghana. The first trip was a great success; this time our team will be concentrating helping to develop health care facilities in rural clinics (a bit like our version of GP practices). The trip is self-funded so I'm doing lots of fundraising. Local events include:

- Saturday, **September 24<sup>th</sup>** a **Cheese & Wine** with Raffle at High Towthorpe farm, Farlington. Tickets £8 to include supper and first drink. Tickets from Sam Warriner 878611 or Margaret Singleton 878735
- Friday, September 30<sup>th</sup> a Prize Bingo in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall ~ eyes down at 7.30

Please come along to support me and this really worthwhile cause. As always any offers of help, baking, raffle prizes are very much appreciated – I can collect.

Many Thanks Sam Warriner (878611)

## Singing for Fun

After an illusive summer, we look forward to our next meeting on Tuesday 6th September at 3pm at Greystones, The Green.

All are welcome. See you there - Sally and Ione.

# St. Helen & The Holy Cross – Open Weekend Friday 9th, Saturday 10th and Sunday 11th September 2011

During the Summer Holidays many of you will travel all sorts of distances to visit historical places away from home. This weekend we invite you to take a fresh look at what we have in our village and in particular **your very own Parish Church**.

## Friday 9<sup>th</sup> 6.00 – 9.00pm

The whole weekend starts off with the FEEL GOOD FACTOR!

Friday night from 6.00pm – 9.00pm our BBQ and BIG SING. 6.00pm – 7.30pm The BBQ is FREE!

7.30pm Bring along your friends and families and join in singing of a variety of popular songs.

Please pick up a ticket for the FREE BBQ this will help us with catering numbers.

Tickets available from Cheryl Smith (879128) Roy Thompson (878644) and John Oakley (878754)

## Saturday 10<sup>th</sup>

- 12.00 Flower Arranging Demonstration
- 1.00 Organ performance
- 2.00 Historical talk
- 3.30 Stonework talk
- 4.00 Graveyard talk
- 6.00 Candlelit time of peace with gentle music

**Sheriff Hutton Castle** will be open from 4.00 - 7.00 pm. Our special thanks to Jenny & Richard Howarth for opening the Castle. There will also be a maze for children under 5.

## Sunday 11th

- 1.00 Flower Arranging Demonstration
- 2.00 Organ performance
- 3.00 Graveyard talk
- 4.00 King James Bible Readings
- 6.00 Celebratory Service beginning at 6pm with Bishop Martin, Bishop of Selby

Throughout the weekend there will be displays of pictorial and historical memorabilia, fact finding, Quiet & Prayer corners, treasure hunts, ladybird spotting, DVD exhibits and additional activities in the background...

Refreshments will be available throughout the weekend.

Please join us in this journey of discovery to learn something new about your familiar surroundings. We look forward to welcoming you all throughout the weekend.

From all at St Helen & The Holy Cross

# **Photographs Wanted**

For our Open Weekend at St Helen & The Holy Cross we will be delighted to display photographs relating to the Church in any way. Weddings, Christenings, Confirmations, visits or celebrations of any type throughout the ages are all welcome.

All photographs must have owners details labelled on the reverse please and we are also happy for offers of photocopies.

Please contact Jean Farnaby (878324)

# **Mobile Library**

The dates and times for the **final visits** by the Library van are as follows:

**Farlington and Sheriff Hutton**: **Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> September**, 10:05 – 10:15am at Farlington, Woodside; 10:20 – 10:30am at Farlington Village Hall; 10:50 – 11:10am at Sheriff Hutton, East End; 11:15 – 11:30am at The Green; 11:35 – 11:45am at Castle Side; 11:50 – 12:05pm at Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at Warwick Close; 1:05 – 1:15pm at Dudley Hill Farm and 1.25 – 1.35pm at Whenby, Foulrice Farm.

#### West Lilling and High Stittenham:

**Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> September,** 9:30 – 9:40am near the post box on Goose track Lane, West Lilling and 3:55 – 4:05pm at High Stittenham.

#### Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Club Competitions. All members are invited to take part in the club competitions, the dates are :

- The Mixed Doubles, which will run as an American Tournament on Sunday September 11th at 10.00am
- Men's Singles and Doubles on Saturday 17th at 10.00am
- Ladies Singles Saturday September 24th at 1.30pm
- Ladies Doubles Saturday October 1st at 1.30pm.

Please come along and support the events.

League Tennis. The Hovingham teams have finished their fixtures and both the mixed and ladies have had a good season and finished in mid table. Many thanks to Christine Drury who ran the mixed and Linda Parkin who ran the ladies.

The York League Ladies matches have been badly affected by rain and will go on until September and the Men's last match will also be in September. The ladies will be looking for another couple of wins to secure their position in Div 5 for next season.

Social Tennis. The Ladies sessions on Monday afternoons and Wednesday mornings continue in September.

The courts are available for play during the winter and it is hoped to run some social tennis sessions on Sunday mornings, more details in the October News.

Further information about the club is available from Josephine Johnson tel 878626 or email josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

# Friends of the Village Hall and Playgroup

## Quiz Night Friday October 14th at The Village Hall

General Knowledge Quiz. An evening of stimulating fun in aid of our Village Hall. Chilli Con Carne supper with a vegetarian alternative, Bar.

Tickets £5 for quiz and supper or £2 quiz entrance at the door. Gift prizes and hampers.

Bar opens 6.30 p.m. Quiz commences 7.30 p.m. To reserve tickets in advance please email mandy.smith16@yahoo.co.uk or tel Margaret Fisher 878314 or Mandy 878344

Donations for hampers would be so appreciated

#### **Future Events**

November 26th The Foresters - evening December 10th Christmas Coffee morning Details to follow in the October Village News

The next Friends meeting is on Tuesday Sept. 6th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New Friends are always welcome.

# Message from The Jumblies

Hope you have had a really good summer, it seems to have gone so quickly.

Well we are ready to welcome you to our Autumn Fund Raising, starting on Saturday 3rd September with a Jumble Sale in aid of Save the Children. Your donations of jumble, bric-a-brac, toys, etc will be most welcome and we will be at the Village Hall from 9.00 am until 12.00 noon to receive it. The Sale will start at 2pm and hopefully it will be another bumper one.

Our second September event is our Annual World's Biggest Coffee Morning, on Saturday 24th September between 10.00am and 12.00 noon, raising money for Macmillan Cancer Support. Donations of Raffle, and Tombola prizes, Second Hand Jewellery, books and Cakes for the stalls will be very much appreciated. Not forgetting, of course, our famous Money Tree. Please bring along your small change to add to the tree. If you are unable to come and join the fun your donations can be given to any of the Jumblies.

We look forward to seeing everyone, there is no age limit – young and not so young are all most welcome. If you haven't been before, why don't you come along, enjoy the company and and help to raise money for this vital cause.

Thank you for your continued to support it is very much appreciated

Penny Bean 01347 878392

#### Wash For Dosh

Thank you to all who helped and contributed to the 'Wash for Dosh'/Coffee Morning in aid of the Yorkshire Air Ambulance on Saturday 30th July at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. We raised £507. What a wonderful achievement.

## St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

## **SERVICES IN SEPTEMBER**

Sheriff Hutton	4th	10am	Benefice Eucharist - Marton	2pm	Benefice garden Party at Vicarage
	11th	10.30am 10.30am	Confirmation at Easingwold Holy Communion at Methodist Church	6pm	Benefice Evening Worship with Bishop Martin
	18th	9.30am	Holy Communion Patronal Festival		
	25th	9.30am	Morning Worship	4.30pm	Benefice Families' Messy Church in Village Hall
Farlington	4th	10am	Benefice Eucharist - Marton	2pm	Benefice garden Party at Vicarage
	11th	10.30am	Confirmation at Easingwold	6pm	Benefice Evening Worship, Sheriff Hutton with Bishop Martin
	23rd			6.30pm	Harvest Festival & Supper
	25th	11.15am	Holy Communion	4.30pm	Messy Church in Village Hall, Sheriff Hutton
Marton	4th	10am	Benefice Eucharist - Marton	2pm	Benefice garden Party at Vicarage
	11th	10.30am	Confirmation at Easingwold	6pm	Benefice Evening Worship, Sheriff Hutton with Bishop Martin
	18th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	25th			4.30pm	Messy Church in Village Hall, Sheriff Hutton
Stillington	4th	10am	Benefice Eucharist - Marton	2pm	Benefice garden Party at Vicarage
<b>J</b>	11th	10.30am	Confirmation at Easingwold	6pm	Benefice Evening Worship, Sheriff Hutton with Bishop Martin
	18th	9.30am	Harvest Festival		
	25th	9.30am	Holy Communion	4.30pm	Messy Church in Village Hall, Sheriff Hutton
Sutton-on-the- Forest	4th	8.00am 10.45am	Holy Communion Benefice Eucharist - Marton	2pm	Benefice garden Party at Vicarage
	11th	10.30am	Confirmation at Easingwold	6pm	Benefice Evening Worship, Sheriff Hutton with Bishop Martin
	18th	8.00am 10.45am	Holy Communion Benefice Pet Service		
	25th	10.45am	Holy Communion	4.30pm	Messy Church in Village Hall, Sheriff Hutton

#### **Events**

	<b>= 10110</b>
4 <sup>th</sup> Sept	Benefice garden Party at the Vicarage, Sutton. 2-4pm. There is something for everyone, tea,
	bouncy castle, games for children, raffle, tombola, books, cakes and many other stalls.
9 – 11 Sept	Open weekend with a whole range of activities and displays. If you haven't been to <b>Your</b> church
	recently why not find time over the weekend to rectify that omission?
9 <sup>th</sup> Sept	Come to the BBQ and Big Sing in the Church and churchyard. There is no charge but donations
	will be welcome. Tickets from John Oakley, Roy Thompson or Cheryl Smith [to aid catering!]
October	Both Emmaus and the Farlington Circle will resume in October

## **Notices**

The Sun shone brightly on St Crux on Friday 5<sup>th</sup> August when we held our annual fund-raising day. It was a great success thanks to the hard work of all those involved. Catering, manning stalls, transportation, not forgetting getting everything ready during the weeks before. We raised £1280 all of which was new money, ie. from outside the village. Thank you to you all - Churchwardens

# **Health Visitor Drop in**

The Health Visitor will be at The Village Hall from 9:30am -11:30am on **Thursday**, 8<sup>th</sup> **September** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone waiting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

#### The Methodist Church

Minister Rev Graham Peaden, 28 Balfour Way, Strensall, York YO32 5AH. Tel. 01904 491950

Last month we hoped you had a nice holiday and now it's over and this month we have Harvest Festival celebration as one of our services. If only we could say whoa slow down a bit! That's why it is so important to find that quiet moment when we can just be still. God says "Be still and know that I am God". Worth a try.

Services in September

4 <sup>th</sup>	10.30am	Rev Graham Haslam	6.30pm	l
				to welcome the new minister there
11 <sup>th</sup>	10.30am	Rev Dr Peter Doble - A united	6.30pm	Rev Graham Peaden
		service with the Parish Church		
		including communion		
18 <sup>th</sup>	10.30am	Rev Graham Peaden		
25 <sup>th</sup>	10.30am	Mr Howard Petch - Harvest		
		Festival Service		

#### **Harvest Festival**

The Harvest Supper will be on Monday 26th September at 7.30 pm in the Miss Ward room. It will commence with supper and the speaker after supper will be Rev Peter Howard from Bishopthorpe. There will be a collection and sale of produce for the Methodist Relief and Development Fund.

#### Carecent

At harvest time we also remember Carecent which is an organisation at Central Methodist Church in York that provides breakfast for those who are sleeping rough. Each year they tell us what goods they need and what they have a good store of. This year they need:

- Tinned meat which can be served cold like ham, spam or corned beef
- Tomatoes in tins (without herbs & additions) preferably whole, not chopped
- Cereals OTHER THAN Cornflakes, Weetabix, or Instant Porridge (Ready Brek)
- Baked Beans (without added items)
- Tinned Spaghetti
- Biscuits, Coffee, Honey

NO THANK YOU for tea, salt, jam, marmalade, soup, cornflakes, weetabix, ready brek, or any foods not normally eaten at breakfast time like vegetables, cooking sauces, pasta, rice, and rice pudding. We will be happy to receive any items to help Carecent at the Methodist Church as part of the Harvest Thanksgiving Services.

#### **Other Activities**

Monday 7.30 pm Guild. This will re commence on Monday October 10th. Programme details next month Wednesday 8 am Morning Prayers

10 am Drop in for Coffee in the Miss Ward room

6.15 pm Singing Group (7th and 21st).

#### **Christmas Shoe Boxes**

We will be filling shoe boxes for under privileged children again at the Methodist Church in October. Your support with the provision of shoe boxes with separate lid and any small gifts which can be included would be very much appreciated. If you would like more information please contact Eileen Hayhurst (878471) or Joan Maw (878576).

# **Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association**

August saw a bunch of us head off to Scarborough on a very wet day. Upon our arrival we all went to listen to the wonderful music of the spa orchestra. The majority of us had booked our lunch there as well, by the time we had finished the sun had come out and it was time for some retail therapy, or a stroll along the sea front.

Our next meeting on the 14th September 2011 is a talk by Lynne Hopwood on "Victorian Linen" 7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. Visitors are always welcome.

Barbara Grinham

# **Yoga Classes**

The autumn classes will be held in the school as usual, starting on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> September at 7.30pm. Any class members unable to attend or any queries p[lease contact Breeda Dillon [01904-768873]

## A Message from Pam Powell and Sue Park

As many of you will know, we have both just retired from our posts at Sheriff Hutton Primary School. We would like to say an enormous thank you to all of you who came along to make our retirement celebrations so special. We were so touched at how many people from across the whole community came to see us and wish us well, and especially delighted to listen to the past and present pupils of the school who entertained us at the Saturday celebrations. Thank you as well for the lovely messages you wrote to us, and for all your cards and gifts. We will have so many wonderful memories of our last week at the school, as well as so many memories from all our years at Sheriff Hutton.

It has always been a great joy and privilege to work at this very special school, within such a warm and supportive community. Thank you to all the lovely children we have taught, and to all of you for all the happy times we have shared, and for your friendship and support. Sheriff Hutton has been such an important and very special part of our lives and we will miss seeing you all and enjoying your company.

We know you will welcome our successors, Mrs Beverley Stell (Headteacher) and Mrs Penny Vity (Early Years teacher), into your community, and that they will settle in quickly and enjoy teaching the delightful children at Sheriff Hutton Primary School just as much as we did!

#### THANK YOU!

## **New Dental Practice**

We are delighted to announce the opening of The Howardian Dental Practice on York Road Industrial Estate. This purpose built, Private practice will be accepting patient registrations from the 5th of September, our team is excited at providing this essential local service for local people. Whilst we are unable to offer NHS treatment we find that many of our patients really value the opportunity to have treatment in an unrushed manner, with plenty of time to identify and discuss their dental needs. By providing a local service with extended opening hours we feel we can provide excellent value for money, no travel costs as we are on your doorstep, no trouble locating parking spaces and their associated costs and with appointments from 8.00 on some days and up to 7.00 pm on others you can save your holidays for leisure.

The practice will be headed by Dr Christine Parker BDS who graduated from Manchester Dental School in 1996, her main passion is general dentistry, however she also has several years experience in Non Surgical Facial Rejuvenation, that is wrinkle reduction, non-permanent facial fillers and facial peels. Dr Parker previously worked for 10 years at The Crescent dental surgery in Scarborough and more recently at Pickering Dental Health Practice.

Doctor Parker and her team aim to provide high quality, modern dentistry in safe, comfortable and relaxed surroundings. With these purpose built premises and fully disabled access we are aiming to bring 21st century dental services to the local population, but with all the courtesy and customer service of years gone by. Many patients have expressed their delight at their treatment over the years, please feel free to visit our website on info@howardiandental.co.uk to see their testimonials.

Further information and appointment booking can be obtained by phoning 01347 878111. We look forward to seeing you.

# Wind Turbines Proposal for Farlington Grange Farm

On May 12th of this year, The Energy Workshop Limited (EWL) sent a "pre-planning application" to the Hambleton District Council, who forwarded this to Farlington's Parish Meeting for comments on May 20th. The application was discussed and in early June a letter was sent back to Hambleton D.C. strongly opposing the plan. Disappointingly, the so-called "screening application" was accepted by H.D.C. and a full planning application is now expected to be lodged later this year.

On August 2nd, at Stillington Village Hall, more than 60 people attended a presentation by EWL to hear about the wind turbine that may be built at Farlington Grange, about half a mile from Farlington village. A 130 metre turbine would be nearly twice the height of York Minster, taller than St Paul's Cathedral and would be taller than the new Wembley Stadium, the second tallest stadium in the world! It would be very visible and obvious from most parts of Farlington, Whenby and elsewhere, would be noisy and there would be a "shadow flicker". Unsurprisingly, the vast majority of the residents at the meeting were totally opposed to EWL's plan. The Farlington Wind-turbine Action Group (FWAG), which comprises a number of local residents, has been formed and states it is determined to fight against the construction of such a wind turbine.

Should you wish to support FWAG in their campaign to stop the Farlington wind turbine and the others it may spawn, please visit www.Farlington.org.uk for more details, to give your comments and to make contact with the FWAG.

## **Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club**

This year's intense bowling season is rapidly coming to an end with the approach of our club singles, doubles and triples competition finals. The matches to date have been hard fought in a tight schedule compounded by our increasingly dismal summer weather.

Sheriff Hutton have fought bravely in the Huby Triples League against substantial opposition while our ladies are performing magnificently in the Ladies Country League against strong competition, with only a few lady members to call upon.

The veterans team can be said to be performing superbly in the social niceties of the Ryedale Veterans League gaining plaudits for their high quality Tea and Biscuits!

Announcement can now be made of our forthcoming Christmas Bazaar to be held on Saturday, December 3<sup>rd</sup> from 10.00 to 14.00 in the Bowls clubhouse, a must date for your festive calendars. Details to follow in the October newsletter.

Supporters and spectators are always welcome at our home and away matches with details posted on the club notice board.

## **Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club**

The cricket club continues the 2011 season in fine form with both Saturday teams pushing for promotion - the first team standing 4th in division 3, and the second team standing 3rd in division 7 by the middle of August. The 1st team have won 8 games and drawn 5 games out of 17, whilst the 2nd team have won 9 games and drawn 4 games out of 17.

The latest winners for the cricket club's "Castleman 200 Club" are as follows:

August draw - 1st Prize of £150 to Mrs W Mills; 2nd Prize to Mrs Phylis Hull; 3rd Prize to Mr & Mrs David Tompkins.

If you would like to join the Castleman Club or become involved in sponsorship at Sheriff Hutton CC, you may do so by contacting Ernest Taylor on 01904 656800.

All prospective new members of the cricket club are most welcome to attend practise nets every Tuesday evening or to attend any of the home fixtures on a Saturday or Sunday afternoon, or a Wednesday evening.

# Harvest Festival at Farlington ~ Friday, September 23<sup>rd</sup> at 6.30pm

Come along to St Leonard's church in Farlington at 6.30pm and join in a traditional celebration of another year's harvest in this farming community. Well-loved hymns will be followed by the usual excellent supper in the village hall. Contributions of fruit, flowers and vegetables would be very welcome to help decorate the church – please leave them in church on Tuesday (20<sup>th</sup>) or Wednesday (21<sup>st</sup>). If you would like to help with decorating the church please come along on Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> after 11am.

#### Forthcoming Events in the Forest of Galtres Benefice **Benefice Garden Party** What's this Celtic thing Sunday 4th September at 2pm that goes on at Marton Church? in Sutton Vicarage Garden Why not come along and find out! There will be a Service celebrating the Northern Celtic Support your village churches by coming and enjoying vour favourite Traditional Stalls Saints and Bouncy Castle for Children. at St Mary's Church, Marton in the Forest, on Sunday Tea and Cake included in Admission: 4th September at 10am. £2.50 for Adults, Children FREE Everyone very welcome.

## A Pilgrimage

to the great ecumenical city of Liverpool on Saturday 1st October 2011. We shall enjoy:

- Guided Tours of both Cathedrals
- Worship/Eucharist at both Cathedrals
- A Visit to the special Edward Lutyens' Crypt (underneath the Catholic Cathedral)
- A 10-minute walk along HOPE STREET linking the cathedrals in hope that the Church & world will live in the unity for which Christ prayed

A substantial buffet at teatime in the restaurant of the Catholic Cathedral

Cost: £40 Coach departure from Sutton on Forest at 8am (Cars can be left in the Vicarage drive.)

BOOK NOW – over half the places are already taken!

Chris Ellis 01347 810251 or <a href="mailto:benefice.admin@googlemail.com">benefice.admin@googlemail.com</a>

# Exercise Classes / Thursdays/ Sheriff Hutton

These classes are on your doorstep Start feeling the benefits of regular exercise at £4.50 a class

5.45 pm - Tone, Stretch & Relax : 6.45 pm - Body conditioning (with weights)
7.45 pm - Circuits

Contact Linzi (RSA qualified)

for more information on 01347 878743 or 07807 331838 or Lindsayainley@aol.com Or just turn up at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Special Promotion ~ <u>Trial any of the Classes for free</u> for new participants on Thursday 8 September 2011

# ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Now Open at Cavanagh House
The Square, Sheriff Hutton
Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions
~ Nationwide Delivery ~

Tel: 01347 878144 www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

# STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

## finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday – Thursday 5.00 – 7.00
Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday
The Green, Stiilington, YO61 1JX
Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

# Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

> Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

### **Chrisalis Services**

Secretarial: Typing: Call Handling Event Management: Website Design Design & Print: Photocopying Tel: 0844 583 8152

e: <u>lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk</u> <u>www.chrisalisservices.co.uk</u>



All aspects of gardening undertaken including;
Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance
Please call Tom for a free quote
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225
www.wildlandscapesyork.com

## **STORES and POST OFFICE**

**Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm** (PO opens 9 am)

Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and stationery, National & Local Newspapers Free local delivery service available

Tel: 01347 878 331

# Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144 Webite: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

## **NICOLA'S CUISINE**

Outside Catering
Luxury
Ready Prepared Meals
Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

# Spanish Talk

#### Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish Tel: 07800 634510

w: www.spanish-talk.com w: www.books4spanish.com

## D & K Unsworth & Sons

Excavators 1.5 – 13 ton 360° Telescopic Forklift Road making & repairing, ditching and draining

Landscaping and site clearance
Pond Excavation : Paddock Maintenance
Contact Guy Unsworth

Tel: 01347 878 558

www.dkunsworthandsons.co.uk

## **CASTLE QUALITY MEATS**

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

## J H WRIGHT & SONS

### **COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS**

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

## **Poppy Caterers and Marquees**

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire Specialists in outside catering for all occasions Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628

email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

#### Thornton Le Clay based driving school

- Lessons for new and qualified drivers
- Night time and motorway lessons

# Time to Drive. biz s LESSONS £42

min out loads more on my website www.timetodrive.biz

Or contact me directly on 07708 188792

### MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

## **DENTAL SURGEONS**

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York **Tel: 01904 623 436** 

## **PAUL NELSON**

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

# Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

## **BEAUMONT'S GARAGE**

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

#### J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs
Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs
Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

## PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED

> Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

## STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

### **Builders and Contractors**

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

# Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

# **Neil Eshelby**

## **Painter and Decorator**

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

## **CATHY CUNNINGHAM**

Painting & Decorating also

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

# Simon Wood

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation Used Car Sales

New Lane, Sheriff Hutton Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm **Tel: 01347 878 332** 

# GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7. Warwick Close. Sheriff Hutton

**OFTEC** Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512

## **Dawsonbuild**

Extensions : Conversions Renovation : New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

#### PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

### JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

# CHIROPODIST / PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel: 01904 491688

## PETER TROTTER

# Painter & Decorator Joiner

97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel: 01347 811 272

# THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
QualityWoodchip For Sale (Delivered)
Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

01653 619 905

www.samthetreefella.co.uk

# NEIL HUTCHINSON Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

# H<sup>2</sup>O

### **Plumbing & Heating Ltd**

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

OFTEC Regd

Tel: 01347 878 684

### RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern

Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes
Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

**EDWARD HULL** 

# BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

**Village Regular Weekly Activities** 

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church – But check in Church for Details				
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church				
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club	
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall	
Tues	9.30am	Zumba Fitness	Village Hall	·		_	
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church	7.00pm	Club Night	Tennis Club	
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall				
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church				
	11.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club				
Thu	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	from 5.45pm	Exercise Classes	Village Hall	
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall				
	12 – 12.30	Playgroup Lunch Club	Village Hall	12.30 – 3pm	Playgroup	Village Hall	

**Additional Activities in September** 

/ tout	ionai	Activities	in September
3 <sup>rd</sup>	Sat	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of Save the Children at the Village Hall
		6.00pm	Field Naturalists BBQ and Moth Hunt
4 <sup>th</sup>	Sun	2.00pm	Benefice Garden Party at Sutton Vicarage
5 <sup>th</sup>	Mon	9.30am	Playgroup starts new term
6 <sup>th</sup>	Tues		Mobile Library in Lilling and Stittenham
		12.30pm	Over 60's Luncheon Club at the Village Hall
		3.00pm	Singing for Fun at Greystones, The Green
		7.30pm	Friends of the Village Hall meeting in the Village Hall
8 <sup>th</sup>	Thurs	10.00am	Health Visitor at the Village Hall
		5.45pm	Exercise Classes re-start
9 <sup>th</sup>	Fri	6.00pm	BBQ and Big Sing at St Helen's Church
		7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall
10 <sup>th</sup>	Sat	12 – 6.00pm St Helen's Open Day (see article for details)	
		4 - 7.00 pm	Sheriff Hutton Castle open in connection with St Helen's Open Day
11th	Sun	1 – 6pm	St Helen's Open Day (see article for details)
12th	Mon	7.30pm	Yoga Classes re-start at the School
13 <sup>th</sup>	Tues	10.05am	Mobile Library in Farlington and Sheriff Hutton
14 <sup>th</sup>	Wed	7.30pm	YCA at the Village Hall – Lynne Hopwodd on 'Victorian Linen'
20 <sup>th</sup>	Tues		Youth Club resumes (hopefully)
21 <sup>st</sup>	Wed	7.10pm	Garden Club visit to Welburn Horticultural Society – start from Village Hall car park
23 <sup>rd</sup>	Fri	6.30pm	Harvest festival and supper at St Leonard's, Farlington
24 <sup>th</sup>	Sat	10 - 12.00	Macmillan Cancer Support 'World's Biggest Coffee Morning' at the Village Hall
			Cheese & Wine Evening for Gillygate/Ghana Health Link at High Towthorpe
26 <sup>th</sup>	Mon	7.30pm	Methodist Chapel Harvest Supper in the Miss Ward Room
28 <sup>th</sup>	Wed	9.30am	Mid week Ramble at Gillamoor and Fadmoor, meet at the Village Hall
30 <sup>th</sup>	Fri	7.30pm	Prize Bingo for Gillygate/Ghana Health Link in the Village Hall

# **Dates to Note**

Oct.	1 <sup>st</sup>		Field Nats visit to RSPB Black Toft Sands reserve
	5 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Field Nats meeting in Village Hall
	7 <sup>th</sup>	7:30pm	Harvest Festival and Supper in Parish Church
	10 <sup>th</sup>	7.30pm	Methodist Guild in the Miss Ward Room
	14 <sup>th</sup>		Friends of Village Hall Quiz Night in Village Hall
	15 <sup>th</sup>		Safari Supper Methodist Church
Nov.	12 <sup>th</sup>	2:00pm	Guide Dogs Autumn Fayre in Village Hall
	14 <sup>th</sup>		Village Charity meeting
	26 <sup>th</sup>		Friends of the Village Hall – 'The Foresters' in Village Hall
Dec	3 <sup>rd</sup>	10.00am - 2.00pm	Bowls Club Christmas Bazaar in the Club House
	10 <sup>th</sup>		Village Hall Christmas coffee morning
August	11 <sup>th</sup>		2012 Village Produce Show in the Village Hall

<sup>~</sup> To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

**To contact the Village News production team** call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail <a href="mailto:villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk">villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</a>

Items for the  ${f October\ Village\ News}$  should reach the editors by the  ${f 18}^{th}$  of  ${f September}$